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Ford Cars Less Costly When More Dangerous


Executives at the Ford Motor Company have known for almost a decade that their Pinto model was unsafe in accidents due to a leaky gas tank and malfunctioning body, according to court documents.


Tests by the company showed that when the car was struck from behind, at speeds as low as 20 miles an hour, the tank would rupture and gasoline would emit from it, causing the car to catch fire. The floor and side panels separated, which would allow gasoline into the passenger side of the car. Also, the doors sometimes jammed shut, turning the car into a firetrap.


Ford had ideas for solutions, but rejected them due to the changes costing almost three times more than the cost of possible death and injury suits. One study valued the lawsuits at $49.5 million and stated that the improvements to the car would cost $137 million. The Pinto model has been involved in the deaths of at least 50 American citizens; the amount of the lawsuits has not been made public information.

